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MANY NEW FACES ELECTED TO 2016-2020 EXECUTIVE BOARD! 

A flurry of excitement greeted Pat Reck, Nomination Chairman, as she called to the stage the 

slate of officers-elect Saturday prior to the Teller process of Voting. Results announced Sunday 

revealed the following new Executive officers: Carmen Nagel, President; Connie Adams, Finan-

cial Secretary; Lisa Ballard, VP of Servant Resources; Nicole Knutson, VP of Human Care; 

Char Kroemer, Chairman of Nomination Committee, with Carolyn Stucky and Carolyn Nelson 

members, and Rev. Phil Mann, Scappoose, Jr. Counselor. Retiring Sr. Counselor, Rev. Dennis 

Bohren, installed them Sunday during the Sending Worship Service. Prayers now for the or-

ganizational meetings of the full Board this summer to be up and running come September, 

with an exciting calendar of Events anticipated in the 2016-2018 Biennium!  

Action Packed Words! 
 
 At the 30th biennial convention of the LWML Oregon District in June, we were encouraged, over and over, to  
 continue “to run with endurance the race that is set before us, looking to Jesus.” 

 

The theme verse of this convention is filled with words of action: 
run to move with haste, act quickly;  
endurance – lasting quality, duration; 
race - the course of life or a part of life; 
looking - to turn one's eyes toward  Jesus. 

 

We have been called into action through our baptism, knowing that God has a task for each of us to GO (to love).  As Pastor 
Bohren led the Bible studies, he  referred to Acts 1:8: ñ But you will receive power when the Holy Spirit comes on you; and 
you will be my witnesses in Jerusalem, and in all Judea and Samaria, and to the ends of the earth.ò  The Lord said 
AND!  The conjunction ñandò means to connect, add to, plus, then again, and repeatedly.  This small word is filled with action 
as unexpected opportunities to connect with others and to share HIM repeatedly can come any time, any place, yes, to the 
ends of the earth. Always (every time; on every occasion; without exception) be prepared to show the love 
of Jesus and share His Word. 
 

As God’s Word is studied, look for the “action” words and ask the Lord to guide you as you continue 
(to go on or keep on) to serve (to act) our Lord with gladness. 
 

We are the Lutheran Women’s Missionary League in action!  Let us go out with JOY!   
 

Carmen Nagel 
President, LWML Oregon District 
 

Rejoice in the Lord always, and AGAIN, I say rejoice.  Philippians 4:4 
(Again – once more!) 
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Convention Offerings 
#1 Oregon LWML District Mission Goal  $2,971.14 

#2 Quiet Waters Outreach   $2,165.00 

#3 Canyon Crisis and Resource Center  $2,286.36 
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Message from Gospel Outreach 

 
For God, who said, òLet light shine out of darkness,ò 
made his light shine in our hearts to give us the light of 
knowledge of the glory of God in the face of Christ. 2 
Corinthians 4:6 NIV 

Through the grace of God, the 2014-2016 mite goal of 
$90,000 was exceeded by $2,301.50.  At the LWML 
Oregon District Convention in Eugene, partial funding 
was awarded for two more grants from this last bienni-
um. Send, Preach, Believe! Carrying Godôs Word to 
Latinos and Preparing Missional Leadership 
through the Mission Training Center were each 
presented with a check for $1,150.75. Thank you all 
for your amazing mites! 

The new mite goal is $95,000.00, 
25% or $23,750.00 helping to 
fund our National LWML Mite 
Goal and 75% or $71,250.00 for 
our Oregon District Mite 
goal. The glory and grace of our 
Lord has guided us to adopt the 
following Mission Grants.   
 

Janet Schultz,  

Vice President of Gospel Outreach 

Carrying Christ into the Heart of the Hispanic Home 

 

A Bridge to Jesus-the SSS Soccer Clinic and Beyond 

 

Christ in Belize 

 

Trinity/HOPE 

 

Help for Families: Facing a Life Threatening Illness 

Holding Christ’s Hand 

 

Soldiers of the Cross 

 

Equipping Ethnic Women Leaders in the Oregon 

LWML District LCMS Congregations through the 

LWML Heart to Heart Sister Program 

 

Scholarships for Pastoral Education for African stu-

dents at Westfield House 

 

Christ’s Care for Children: Kenya 

 

Growing the Gospel for At-Risk Kids 

 

Project “GO” (Gospel Outreach)—Share Jesus 

 

Unequally Yoked-Educating Christian Youth Con-

cerning the Perils of Intermarriage with Muslims 

 

St. Andrew Lutheran Church Plant 

 

Grace Place Retreat for Native American Staff serv-

ing the Olympic Peninsula in Washington 

 

ñThe Christ Connectionò ð A Prayer Book for Per-

sonal or Group Use by People of ALL Abilities 

$6,500 

 

$5,000 

 

$5,000 

 

$5,000 

 

$3,315 

 

 

$2,000 

 

$4,500 

 

 

 

$6,500 

 

 

$4,320 

 

$4,000 

 

$5,000 

 

$5,000 

 

 

$6,500 

 

$5,500 

 

 

$3,115 

 

Mission Grants for the 2016-2018 Biennium 

LWML --  
Ladies Who are Moved in Love 
 
Serve the Lord with gladness! Really? Serving usu-
ally means work or inconvenience or making com-
promises. Is it realistic to expect women to give of 
themselves like that ... gladly??  
 
By God's grace, we do serve the Lord with gladness. 
We are ladies who are moved in love, living out the 
truth of 1 John 4:19: We love because He first loved 
us.  
 
Be encouraged even when you don't feel like serv-
ing, that in Him we are loved and are able to love 
others. Be equipped by daily studying His Word. Be 
engaged by participating in LWML events and activi-
ties. Enjoy being a 'gladness-server' of His love.  

[LWML 2-Minute Tuesday May 24, 2016] 

WEBSITES: 

Oregon District:  http://www.orlwml.org/  

LWML:  http://www.lwml.org/home 



“Abide in Me and I in you. As a branch cannot bear fruit 

by itself, unless it abides in the vine, neither can you, un-

less you abide in Me. I am the vine; you are the branch-

es.  Whoever abides in Me and I in him, he it is that bears 

much fruit, for apart from Me you can do nothing…… 

These things I have spoken to you that My joy may be in 

you, and that your joy may be full.”  John 15: 5 & 11. 

Abide – Now that is a word to explore.  When I first heard 

that word, I thought of just “staying the course”, living a 

normal unhurried life, with normal ups and downs.  I sup-

pose that in running terms is “maintaining your stride”.   

In the Lutheran Women’s Missionary League we have 

more than kept the pace, we have begun to lengthen our 

stride and are poised to increase the pace.  We have be-

come more visible.  We had a display table with Wash-

ington-Alaska and Utah-Idaho LWML Districts at the 

Northwest District Lutheran Church Missouri Synod Con-

vention and had the privilege of speaking on the floor of 

the convention.  We expanded our communications to 

include Facebook and Pinterest.  Articles were submitted 

to the Northwest District and to their website. The Presi-

dent represented you at installations of pastors, at Beth-

saida Auxiliary annual meetings and Lutheran Latino 

fundraisers and the convocation. Publications increased 

to include Amazing Mites and Hugs in a Mug.  The prayer 

chain increased enrollment and a new society was wel-

comed today with more in the making.  New convention 

guidelines were created and a rotation of hosting zones 

was established. 2020 is already a work in progress.   

All this history indicates one thing.  Our ladies are abid-

ing, but the main focus here is not what we have done or 

what we have accomplished, but that the source that 

gives us the ability to abide – the root of the vine sending 

forth the Holy Spirit who lives in us and gives us all that is 

needed.  Reading the Word of God, worshipping together 

(in the “running pack”), partaking of the sacraments – all 

nourishment so the end result is fruit.  Our lives may take 

all sorts of turns and even some very hard pruning but 

the end result is fruit because of the Holy Spirit living in 

us.   

We have had a tough go at times and Satan really want-

ed to take our JOY  - our Jesus – from us.  He really 

wanted us to believe that God does not love us and that 

being connected to Jesus is not worth the struggle.  We 

have experienced deaths of loved ones, serious  

Presidentôs Message 
at Convention 

June 5, 2016 

health issues, accidents, surgeries, transfers and job 

changes and yet these ladies have not lost their JOY.  

We are here to praise God’s name for what He has done 

and what He will do.  

The best fruit is the sweet nectar inside that fruit.  There 

is the seed in that fruit that will grow when it is shared. 

Jesus calls us to pursue that fruit which He produces as 

we abide in Him.  It is attractive fruit – OK – it is not choc-

olate – but something better because of the SEED.  

The best is yet to come.  Have you ever marveled at a 

child growing up and trying new things that will be foun-

dational for their lives ahead?  It must be like that for Je-

sus.  As Lutheran Women in Mission we answer the call 

for “workers in the harvest field” by making relationships 

and volunteering for leadership roles and serving wherev-

er and whenever He has need of us.   

This organization will celebrate 75 years next year.  It 

continues to grow and God is blessing it beyond what we 

thought possible.  We just added another society.  What I 

love about these ladies here or across the nation is their 

great visible love for their Jesus.  They are examples of 

trusting Jesus no matter what and with “some fear” they 

step out in faith to new tasks .  They not only love Jesus 

but they also share His forgiveness.  Sinful we are, but 

we know how to forgive and encourage.   

Encourage your new leaders and then volunteer to be on 

one of the many committees.  It is not a “top heavy” or-

ganization because it has 50 people serving on the Dis-

trict level.  It is a team effort of volunteers who are not 

paid, so we divide the work into smaller pieces so no one 

person is working alone. And so I thank you for being 

those volunteers who have worked with me these last 4 

years. You have been supportive, encouraging, and you 

have provided the best.  You have adventured into new 

ideas and made us more visible.   Thank you so much! 

Now be visible as Women in Mission wherever you are.  

You are God’s bearing the best fruit.  You are attractive 

and people will want whatever makes you smile.  With 

courage talk to the check out clerk – use the same one 

each time so you can build a relationship.  Intentionally 

go outside to find your neighbor. Start each day asking 

Jesus to connect you with someone.  Remember what 

Jesus did – he used water and made ----WINE --- the 

best wine.   

I will now turn over my leadership role in this “pack of 

runners” and join you in His Grace Race. 

Carolyn Stuckey 

OR District President 2012-2016 
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MISSION IN-GATHERING  
AND SERVANT EVENTS 

 
 God bless all of you ladies for your outpouring of love 
in supporting the mission in-gatherings at our convention.  A 
special thank you to the YWRs and others who helped count, 
box, and stack the items and carry them to our cars and the 
loading dock.  It would have been a near impossible task with-
out your giving up your free time. 
  
 We supported three missions for this biennium's con-
vention with your prayers and donations: 

  
LOVEINC (Love in the Name of Christ) in Eugene 
is helping the homeless to transition to their own 
housing.  Vice-President, Char Kolzow led a group of 
women to their warehouse, where they cleaned and 

organized shelving for the items being donated.  To help fill 
these empty shelves, boxes and boxes of food staples, pots, 
pans, kitchen and bathroom essentials, cleaning supplies, and 
kitchen, bathroom and bedroom linens were donated.  What a 
great help these items will be to someone who has little more 
than the clothes on their back. 
  
 EUGENE WOMEN'S GOSPEL MISSION is an organ-
ization helping destitute, drug addicted, and abused women 
regain their self-esteem by providing food, shelter, and the 
Word of God.  These women often flee abusive households 
with only what they can wear or carry in their purses.  Our la-
dies tied 9 quilts, and there were an additional 23 finished quilts 
donated so that 32 women will have a cozy comforter.  We pro-
vided needed underwear by donating bras and panties, as well 
as jeans.  Toiletries and feminine hygiene products were too 
numerous to count. As the last items were being loaded into the 
truck, a lady came running to the loading dock with a cart laden 
down with toilet paper and more panties and toiletries! 
  
ORPHAN GRAIN TRAIN is an 
organization that helps people in 
crises in the United States as well 
as worldwide.  At our last conven-
tion we sewed 857 pillowcase 
dresses and pants that were sent 
to Nigeria and Haiti.  This year 280 
more pillowcase dresses were do-
nated.  Steve Rice, from the Lan-
caster, CA OGT warehouse picked 
these up along with 1,400 diapers, mostly made from t-shirts.  
We also had a donations of a disposable diapers, baby hats, 
children's t-shirts, extra onesies, as well as four huge boxes of 
miscellaneous baby items.  These were taken down to South-
ern CA and donated  to needy women and infants in the Pacific 
Southwest. 
  
 Pam Bridgehouse, representing LUTHERAN LATINO 
MINISTRIES, sponsored a servant event in which 75 Span-
ish language Bibles were marked.  Barbara Northrop also su-
pervised the marking and highlighting of verses from the book 
of Romans (the "Roman Road of Salvation") in 18 New Testa-
ments for a total of 40 Bibles to be used in Prison Ministry. 
  
 "And He opened His mouth and taught them saying: 
'Blessed are the poor in spirit, for theirs is the kingdom of heav-
en.....Blessed are the meek, for they shall inherit the 
earth....Blessed are the pure in heart, for they shall see God.'"   
Matthew 5: 2, 3, 4, 8 ESV 
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Memories from Pastor Bohren 
 

“I thank my God every time I remember you….” (Phil 1:3) 

 

The last 4 years, my stint as your pastoral counselor, 

have raced by so quickly.  Maybe that is because we 

have been running so hard and so fast to accomplish 

everything that God laid before us 4 years ago.  I have 

blisters on my feet and I can’t catch my breath and I….  

Oh, but what a race!  And we certainly were 

not competing against each other, but it 

was more like a marathon relay race, where 

we each had our own lap around the track.   

 

I have enjoyed every minute, every meeting, every re-

treat, every task force gathering, every budget number 

crunching get-together, every convention manual work 

detail—the whole race has been a blast!  I have always 

said that the LWML ladies are the cream of the crop, and 

these last 4 years you proved that right.   

 

I will miss you all, but I know that I will see you all.  Why?  

Because Jesus ran His race, His 30-plus year marathon, 

from Bethlehem to Nazareth to Capernaum to the Sea of 

Galilee to Jerusalem, from the manger to the cross to the 

empty tomb.  His gold medal hangs on your and my 

necks as we trust God’s promise that “whoever believes 

in Jesus will not perish, but will have eternal life” (John 

3:16).  So ladies, if I don’t see you again on this earth, I 

will see you at the finish line!  Keep your eyes on the 

Prize! 

I love you all! 

Pastor Dennis Bohren 
Senior Pastoral Counselor 

WHOA!  STOP!!  HALT!!! 

 

The Funding Factory is ONLY accepting 

INKJET CARTRIDGES 

and 

TONER CARTRIDGES 

(Labels are available from District Presidents) 

http://www.loveinc.org/


It has almost been a year since we moved into our new to 
us home and neighborhood. Many questions run through 
your mind when you are in this situation. Who will our new 
friends be? Will this be a welcoming neighborhood? Can 
we make a difference here?  Armed with God’s promise to 
always be with us we began loving on our new neigh-
bors.  We have learned all their names and recognize their 
cars coming and going. We even know the names of their 
pets; seems everyone on the block has at least one 
dog.  We have had two open houses to invite neighbors 
into our home. And we share our faith as the spirit leads.   
 
Recently one of our neighbors was diagnosed with Stage 4 
Lung Cancer.  The neighbors have surrounded his wife 
with love and caring.  She said to me the other day – we 
were just getting acquainted and now you feel like a 
friend.  We will join his family this week as they say good 
bye to him at his funeral. The comfort and joy in this is that 
he loved the Lord and it will be a celebration of life. We’re 
blessed with many Christian folks in our neighborhood, but 
I have come to know that several families have no connec-
tion to our precious Savior.  So we pray the Spirit will pro-
vide the opportunities and the words to share the wonderful 
gospel soon. 
 
I Chronicles 16:34 instructs us – 
Oh, give thanks to the LORD, call upon His name, Make 
known His deed among the people – and especially 
those who live right next door. 
 
How about your neighborhood?  Do you know who needs 
to meet Jesus? 

Anita Eller –VP Christian Life 
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Settling into a New Neighborhood 

 

OREGON DISTRICT LWML 
 TO OFFER SCHOLARSHIP 
 
Through funds received this past year designat-
ed for the Special Gifts Fund, the Oregon District 

LWML is pleased to grant one (1) scholarship to be award-
ed this coming school year, Fall, 2016 to a young woman 
living in the Oregon District to further her education in pre-
paring for, or currently employed in church work in the 
LCMS.  Church work is defined as a Deaconess, Teacher, 
Teaching Assistant, DCE, Pre-School Employee, Musi-
cian, Office Personnel, AV Technician, etc.   Scholarship 
information, requirements, and application forms are avail-
able on the Oregon District LWML Website.  
www.orlwml.org.  NO MITE money is used for this pur-
pose!   
 

Deadline for applying is September 15, 2016. 
For additional information or questions, you may contact 
Donna Boyd, Special Gifts Fund Chairman by e-mail at 
wcb3801@comcast.net or telephone at 360-834-5296. 

 

Young Women at Convention 

 
This past week I had the privilege of experiencing our 
Oregon district convention from a new point of view: as 
Young Women Committee Chairman. Although I have 
been to 3 district conventions, there was much more 
planning and preparing involved this time in my still-new 
role. We welcomed seven young women and one teen 
to be part of special activities that helped those 35 and 
under feel welcome to the LWML. Some had experi-
ence in LWML within their home congregation, and 
some were very new. It was so exciting to get to know 
each of these unique and special ladies. 

On Friday evening, the group had a special reception 
where each young woman received a pin from Presi-
dent Carolyn Stucky. We were also joined by visiting 
National LWML Vice President of Organizational Re-
sources, Debbie Larson, on Friday evening as well as 
Sunday morning for breakfast. Other activities included 
a scavenger hunt in the exhibit hall, and a beautifully 
written skit Saturday evening, that tied to the conven-
tion theme, “The Grace Race.” After the skit, the entire 
room joined together in singing “Happy Birthday” to one 
of the young women who turned 20 while at convention. 
It was such a blessing to see such unique ladies who 
though different, were brought together by our faith. We 
also celebrated as one of our young women was voted 
in as Vice President of Servant Resources! 

As the district convention came to a close, I found my-
self reminiscing not only over the past two years as 
Young Women Committee Chairman, but also on my 
past six years being involved in the LWML. It has been 
a journey of growth in many facets of my life. One of the 
biggest joys I have found by being part of LWML is see-
ing that there are young people who do have strong 
faith, despite what I see in my job as a public school 
teacher. With this group of young women, I see hope 
for a future lead by our faith. With that thought, I leave 
you with what has been a guiding verse for me these 
last two years: 

Psalm 32:8, “I will instruct you and teach you in the way 
you should go; I will counsel you and watch over you.”   

 
Stephanie Rakos – Chairman 

Young Women Committee  

http://www.orlwml.org
mailto:wcb3801@comcast.net


 
MEMORIALS TO THE  
OREGON DISTRICT LWML 
SPECIAL GIFTS FUND 
 
 

Those honored during 2015-2016 are:  
 Rhoda Spidal 
 Lois Huntley 
 Annabele Simmons 
 Pat Constant 
 Karen Baker 
 Bonnie Hein 
 Betty Kregar- in memory of her birthday 
 Rick Northrup 
These gifts of love in memory of loved ones help make 
it possible to offer scholarships to our young women 
living in the Oregon District LWML.    
 
Should you wish to give a monetary gift to the Oregon 
District LWML Specials Gifts Fund in memory of some-
one or to honor a special person, birthday, etc. you may 
do so by sending your gift to the Oregon District LWML 
Financial Secretary and designate “Special Gifts Fund”.    
The Oregon District LWML Financial Secretary’s name 
and address are listed in the Oregon Leaguer and on 
the Oregon District LWML website www.orlwml.org.   
  Donna Boyd,  
  Chairman of Special Gifts Fund 
 

PRESS RELEASE 

  

We are pleased to announce that Lutheran Women Mis-

sionary League Oregon District has received $427.00 

through Thrivent Financial's  Thrivent Choice program. 
 

By directing Choice Dollars, eligible Thrivent members can 

recommend which nonprofit organizations they feel should 

receive charitable grant funding from Thrivent. 
 

If you have Choice Dollars available to direct, please con-

sider directing to Lutheran Women Missionary League 

Oregon District.  Oregon District plans to use the Thrivent 

Choice grant funding to carry out the mission of our organ-

ization.  We will provide you with future updates as they 

are received. 
 

To learn more about Thrivent Choice, visit Thrivent.com/

thriventchoice.  Or call Thrivent at 1-800-847-4836, and 

say "Thrivent Choice" when prompted. 
 

In Christ Love, 

Karen Danielson, Treasurer 

Lutheran Women Missionary League 

Oregon District  
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LUTHERLAND AND  

SWITZERLAND 2017 
 

I invite you to join Janette and me in July, 2017, as we 
host an exciting, educational, and spiritually uplifting jour-
ney to Germany, the homeland of our Lutheran heritage, 
and then on to gorgeous Switzerland.   

 

In the Footsteps of Martin Luther & 
the Reformation!  Eisleben, the place of 
Lutherõs birth and death; Erfurt and the 
monastery where Luther was ordained 
into the priesthood in 1507; Wittenberg 
and the Castle Church where we will ex-
perience Lutherõs faith and courage as he 
posted his 95 Theses marking the kickoff 
of the Reformation (How exciting it will 
be to worship in the Wittenberg church 

where Luther himself preached many sermons!)  Eisenach 
with the Luther House Museum and Wartburg Castle, with 
the desk where in 1522 Luther translated the New Testa-
ment into German in just 11 weeks; Worms where Luther 
refused to recant; Mainz, the home of Gutenberg, the 
inventor of the printing press.  This exciting and stimulat-
ing journey to the land of Luther will make his Small Cate-
chism and the truths of Godõs Word come alive in awesome 
ways.   

 

Non-Luther sights will include Berlin, Buchenwaldñthe 
1940õs Nazi concentration camp, a Rhine River cruise past 
magnificent castles and stunning scenery, and Neuschwan-
stein Castle, King Ludwigõs most luxurious residence.  We 
will end our trip in one of the most beautiful countries of 
the worldñSwitzerland!  Rhine 
Fallsñ Europeõs largest water-
falls, Zurich, Constance, Interla-
ken, Grindelwald, and Lauterbrun-
nen with an awesome cable car 
ride up the Schilthorn (think 007 
James Bond) and magnificent 
views of the Alps!  

 

We invite you to experience one of the highlights of your 
life, a trip you will talk about until the day you die.  Our 12
-day trip will leave Portland July 20, 2017.  Go to our web 
site http://www.pilgrimtours.com/groups/
bohrengermswitz.htm for a detailed itinerary, fees, and 
registration forms, or visit Janetteõs Facebook page (do a 
search for Janette Bohren and look for the Bohren 
group).  If you are interested and would like a brochure 
describing this trip, please call or text me at 503-460-
7733 or email me at dennis.bohren@comcast.net.   

 
Your tour hosts, 

Pastor Dennis and Janette Bohren 
Gresham, OR 

http://www.orlwml.org
http://www.pilgrimtours.com/groups/bohrengermswitz.htm
http://www.pilgrimtours.com/groups/bohrengermswitz.htm
mailto:dennis.bohren@comcast.net
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The WINGS Society at Resurrection Lutheran Church, Flor-

ence, raised $1,000 at a Ladies Tea April 14.  They also 

collected food donations for Helping Hands Coalition, an all-

volunteer community organization dedicated to providing 

services, food, clothing and a daytime center for the home-

less and less fortunate. 

 

MEET THE NEW  

LEAGUER EDITOR! 

 
Immanuel Lutheran Church in Wa-

terloo, Iowa, was my home church, 

where I was baptized and confirmed.  I also attended 

the Immanuel Lutheran School in Waterloo for grades 

1-8.  I moved to California in 1969 and was a member 

of several different LCMS churches.  I then moved to 

Oregon in 2000, and attended many of your churches 

as a visitor. 
 

March 2008 I married Rudie Pletz, and became an ac-

tive member of Grace Lutheran Church in Scappoose.  

Rudie has been an Elder at Grace for over twenty 

years, and will be our Circuit #7 Lay Delegate to the 

LCMS Convention in Milwaukee.  I am grateful to be 

able to attend with him.  At Grace, I am active in our 

Mission Servants Society, serving as Secretary; I am 

also our West Hills Zone VP. 
 

I enjoy using Publisher, so this opportunity is a natural 

for me.  I have created numerous bulletins and news-

letters for various organizations and businesses over 

the years, and appreciate the opportunity to ñServe the 

Lord with Gladnessò as Oregon District Leaguer Editor. 
 

Contact me with your thoughts, ideas and suggestions 

at any time! 

Carole Pletz 

lwml.or.leaguer@gmail.com 

Fall Leaguer Deadline 

— September 1, 2016 —  

IMPORTANT DATES 
 

FALL ZONE RALLIES 
Pacific Zone — Saturday, October 1, 2016 — Zion, Hillsboro 

Willamette Zone — Saturday, October 1, 2016 — Zion, Corvallis 

Southern Zone — Saturday, October 8, 2016 — St. Peters, Medford — “In Love We Serve” 

Myrtlewood Zone — Saturday, October 15, 2016 — Resurrection, Florence — “God Corrects the Ones He Loves,” Terry Putnum 

Emerald Zone — Monday, October 17, 2016 — Grace, Eugene 

Mt. Hood Zone — Saturday, October 22, 2016 — Immanuel, Sandy — “Bringing in the Harvest” 

West Hills Zone — Saturday, October 22, 2016 — Living Savior, Tualatin 

Interstate and Juniper Zones — Dates and Locations TBD 
 

MEETINGS 

Latino Ministries Quarterly Meeting — Saturday, October 15, 2016 — Ascension Lutheran Church 
 

CONVENTIONS/RETREATS 

LWML Convention — June 22-25, 2017 — Albuquerque, New Mexico — “Jesus Christ Above All” 

LWML Oregon District Retreat — September 29-October 1, 2017 — Macleay Conference Center — “Guard Your Heart” 

LWML Oregon District Convention — June 21-24, 2018 — Macleay Conference Center 

OFFICER CONTACT INFORMATION 
President—Carmen Nagel 

Email:  cknorlwml@aol.com 

Vice President of Christian Life—Anita Eller 

Email:  ajeller@gmail.com 

Vice President of Gospel Outreach—Janet Schultz 

Email:  janet.h.schultz@gmail.com 

Vice President of Human Care—Nicole Knudson 

Email:  tennisqn2000@gmail.com 

Vice President of Servant Resources—Lisa Ballard 

Email:  lisa.ballard.2011@gmail.com  

Vice President of Communication—Vacant 

Recording Secretary—Char Kroemer 

Email:  kroemer2@frontier.com 

Financial Secretary—Connie Adams 

Email:  cadamspdx@yahoo.com 

Treasurer—Karen Danielson 

Email:  karenprince63@msn.com 

Pastoral Counselor-Senior—Rev. J. Wesley Beck 

Email:  jwesleybeck27@gmail.com 

Pastoral Counselor-Junior—Pastor Phil Mann 

Email:  pastor@gracescappoose.org 



ñThe GRACE RACEò    
  What a wonderful time we had at our 
Oregon District LWML convention June 
3-5.  The speakers, Beth Zier, Greg 
Finke and Debbie Larson, were inspira-
tional, Bible studies by Pastors Beck 
and Bohren were motivating, entertain-
ment with Lauren James, Sara Pike the 
YW’s and YWR’s,” and M.C. Priscilla 
Grieg was captivating.  And the food 
was delicious.      Also, Joyce Twiss and 

Elvira Brandt did a moving program honoring our past 
presidents since the beginning of our Oregon District 
LWML.  God has blessed us with women who have ably 
led our District through these many decades. 
    Especially appreciated was the extra time to visit with 

our sisters in Christ between sessions.   And we truly 

enjoyed visits from Martin & Katie Luther, who helped us 

find the way to AL-Bur-Kurkee and the 75th anniversary 

celebration of our LWML.  They were most delightful. 

    “Moving For Mites” saw a number of women out walk-

ing the streets of Eugene early Saturday morning, while 

some of us just turned over a few more times in bed.  

The $600+ was added to the first convention offering 

designated for our Oregon LWML District Mission Goal.  

The second and third offerings will go to Quiet Waters 

Outreach and the Canyon Crisis and Resource Center. 

     We can’t say enough about all the wonderful women 

who helped put together this biennium’s convention.  A 
harder working group could not be found.  We will be 
wrapping up our reports and turning them over to Debra 
Schlueter and Karen Clark as they begin preparations for 
the 2018 convention.  We wish them God’s blessings as 
they prepare for another wonderful opportunity to “Serve 
the Lord with Gladness”.  - 

Joyce McCullough and Barbara Campbell 
2016 Convention co-chairman. 
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New Processional Cross  

Dedicated 
 

A new processional cross, made by our 

Senior Pastoral Counselor, Dennis Boh-

ren, was dedicated during our convention.  

Pastor Bohren’s description: 

ñOur newly designed and constructed processional 

cross has features that depict the mission of the LWML.  It begins with 

the purpleheart wood, imported from Brazil, that is featured as the focal 

point of the cross design.  This strong, durable, exotic hardwood, with its 

deep rich purple color depicts 3 themes:  (1) the royalty of King Jesus, 

(2) the punishing, brutal wounds that Jesus suffered on the cross for the 

sins of mankind, and (3) the beautiful color that has represented the 

LWML for decades.   

The purpleheart cross is backed by a translucent white, marbled acrylic.  

White, the color of Easter, represents an empty cross and the resurrect-

ed Jesus. His death and subsequent life represents the death and life of 

each and every Christian. 

At the ends of each arm of the cross are four purpleheart pieces which 

represent Jerusalem, Judea, Samaria, and the ends of the earth (Acts 

1:8).  The mission of the LWML and of all Christians is that we witness 

to all others the royalty of Jesus and His empty cross.  Each time in the 

years ahead that this cross is lifted high at various LWML gatherings, 

during processionals and when it stands tall above those gatherings, 

may we be reminded of the strong, rich, exotic royalty of Jesus, His 

work for us on the cross, and our mission to be witnesses of His love to 

the ends of the earth.ò 
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CONVENTION PHOTOS 

If you would like a copy of any of the convention pho-

tos in this Leaguer, here are your options: 

6 pictures via email — FREE 

4x6 printed pictures  — $.50 each 

Flash drive (including all photos (over 225)  — $7 

Send email requests to lwml.or.leaguer@gmail.com 

Contact Carole Pletz  for mailing address. 


